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M E M O R A N D U M 

 
SUBJECT: Requirement to Publicize Cash Price for COVID-19 Testing 
 
The Coronavirus Aid, Relief, and Economic Security (CARES) Act requires all providers, including 
hospitals and hospital physician groups, offering laboratory tests for COVID-19 to make public 
the cash price for diagnostic testing. Specifically, H.R. 748 Section 3202(b) requires providers to 
make the cash price for COVID-10 diagnostic tests available on the provider’s public website. 
The CARES Act allows the Secretary of Health and Human Services (Secretary) to impose a civil 
monetary penalty on any providers that fail to comply with this requirement. The Secretary 
may assess a penalty of up to $300 dollars each day that the provider is out of compliance and 
fails to submit a corrective action plan. 
 
This price transparency provision is tied to an additional CARES Act requirement that private 
payers must cover diagnostic laboratory tests and related screening services for COVID-19, 
reimbursing provider of the diagnostic testing at the negotiated rate or, in the absence of a 
negotiated rate, at the posted cash price or at a rate negotiated between the plan and provider 
for less than the cash price. 
 
Therefore, it is important that all providers post their cash price for all COVID-19 diagnostic 
tests and related services. Hospitals already have public information on the list price of testing 
related services as the Affordable Care Act required hospitals to publish chargemaster 
information. However, IHA recognizes that hospital physician groups may not have similar 
information publicly available. Therefore, hospital physician groups may want to mirror their 
hospital counterparts, making public all cash prices related to COVID-19 testing and related 
services.  
 
On April 11, the Departments of Labor, Health and Human Services, and the Treasury issued 
guidance on this and other commercial payment issues included in the Families First 
Coronavirus Response Act and the CARES Act. IHA’s summary of this guidance is here.  

https://www.cms.gov/files/document/FFCRA-Part-42-FAQs.pdf
http://www.team-iha.org/files/non-gated/finance/04-13-20_covid-19-private-payer-faqs.aspx

